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May 6, 1920 - Dunlap Reporter

“The Henningsen Engineering Co. of Omaha “The Henningsen Engineering Co. of Omaha 

has had a force of Engineers busy this week 

here in town establishing grades, looking 

over the proposed extension of water works 

with the view of submitting an estimate of 

the cost of these improvements. A 

landscape engineer has also been busy 

taking pictures of the hill at the hotel going 

down to the depot and will submit an 

estimate on the cost of beautifying and 

improving this. The old wooden steps going 

down to the depot are also to be replaced 

with new cement steps. We are informed 

that the city council are expecting to call a 

special meeting soon for voting on the 

extension of the water mains and we urge all extension of the water mains and we urge all 

the voters in Dunlap to come out and vote on 

this improvement that is so badly needed.”

September 23, 1920 - Dunlap Reporter

“The new cement steps leading down to the “The new cement steps leading down to the 

depot near the Jensen Hotel were completed 

this week and oh, what an improvement! We 

knew the battered old wooden tressle that 

had been there forty years, was an eye sore, 

but little did we realize how bad they really 

looked until they had been removed and the 

fine new cement steps put in. Perhaps an 

improvement of this nature [is] a little high 

at present but it was worth every cent it cost 

from an improvement and safety standpoint. 

As well as being so tacky looking, the old 

ones were really dangerous.”


